# I.E. Foothills Area H&I Subcommittee Meeting Minutes for 03/25/2024

- -Anthony (Chair) opened the meeting with the serenity prayer at @ 6:01 pm.
- Greg read the Twelve Concepts for Service in NA.
- -Members present: Tash, Toni D., Greg W., Robbie J., Mike H., Kimber S., Gary S., Toni T., Anthony P., Asher H., Steve M., Joey D., Chris P.
- -New Members/Visitors: Chris P.
- -Clean time anniversaries for the month of March:
- -February minutes. Robbie motioned to approve the minutes, Mike 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. Minutes approved.

#### **Reports**

- -<u>Chair</u>: Anthony reported that he attended regional H&I committee meeting with Toni. Spoke with the activities coordinator regarding the learning day on 05/11/2024 at 15519 Crenshaw Blvd. in Gardena, they want members to have a slot to speak on H&I. 1 person per area to speak but as many people as possible to attend. Regional H&I needs a Vice Chair and NAYC liaison. Sierra Vista Mental Healthcare facility is looking for an H&I panel twice a month 2<sup>nd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> Wednesday at 7:00 pm. Gary S. was voted in to be the panel coordinator for the new panel for Sierra Vista Mental Healthcare facility.
- -Vice Chair: Toni T. attended regional H&I with Anthony.
- -<u>Literature Report:</u> Robbie placed the order last month. Ending balance February \$1,387.89. Order for March \$304.25. Ending balance for March \$1,083.64. Starter pack and 5 IP's "By Young Addicts for Young Addicts."

### Panels

- -Destiny (Coed): Panel is dark. Need panel coordinator. Kelly A. is waiting for them to get back to them regarding what day and time works best. They will have the panel on Wednesdays at 6:30 pm.
- -Gibson House (Men) [2 x a month]: Robbie is currently the panel coordinator. Both panels are being covered.
- -Gibson House (Women) [2 x a month]: Kimber reported that this panel was covered twice this month.
- -Glen Helen (Men): This panel is still dark due to staffing issues.
- -Adelanto County Jail: Greg spoke to Samantha Twig and she said we can start going into the facility in April. He will talk to her about going in one night a month (either the 2<sup>nd</sup> or 4<sup>th</sup> Thursday).
- -Glen Helen (Women) [2 x a month]: Toni D. reported for all panels. Only one panel was allowed to go in this month.
- -His House (Men) [2 x a month]: Mike H. reported that all panels were covered.
- -His House/New Creations (Women) [1 x a month]. Panel was not covered.
- -Juvenile Hall (girls) [1 x a month]: Toni D. reported that the panel went well this month.
- -New Origins [1 x a month]: Mike H. This panel was covered this month.
- -Oak Glen Fire Camp [2 x a month]: Steve reported that one panel was covered and one was not because they couldn't get any men to come.
- -Salvation Army [2 x a month]: Anthony is the panel coordinator and both panels were covered.

## **Old Business**

None

#### **New Business**

Greg brought up that when we go into panels, we are representing Narcotics Anonymous, so please be mindful that we are representing. Please carry a clear NA message. Tash will be absent next month and Anthony will take notes. Tash will update the phone list.

Greg motioned to close meeting and second made by Asher. Meeting ended at 6:42 pm with the serenity prayer. Our next meeting will be 04/22/2024 at 6:00 pm.